Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Regular Meeting, January 14, 2019
The Eden Selectboard met at the Town Office on January 14, 2019.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Adam Degree, George Sheldrick, Candy Vear and Tracey Morin.

1. Ricky opened the meeting at 6:10PM. 

2. Additions & Deletions to the Agenda:  To be discussed under #9.
a.
#9 Road Commissioner:

g.
Excess Weight Permits

i.
Newport Sand & Gravel, Inc./Carroll Concrete Co.

ii.
Gosselin Water Wells, Inc.

iii.
RG Gosselin, Inc.

b.
Hillside Trash – Letter of rate increase.
3. Citizen Input:  None at this time.

4. Approve the Minutes of December 26, 2018 (Regular and Special) and January 2, 2019:  Adam made the motion to approve the minutes of December 26, 2018 (Regular and Special) and January 2, 2019 as written.  George seconded the motion.  Approved.

5. Beach Update – Sign manager’s contract:  Patty and Craig Fryk have signed and returned the Beach Manager Job Description for the 2019 season.  George made the motion to sign the agreement.  Approved and signed.
6. Dog Officer Update:  None at this time.

7. Constable Update:  None at this time.

8. Health Officer Update: None at this time.
9. Road Commissioner Report:

a.
Update Knowles Flat Twin Culverts:  

i.
Review & comment on preliminary plans:  Ricky has looked over the plans received.  He has questions and will contact Rob Young to discuss them.  The plans do not provide much information on the design of the structure; there is little detail; question why town was required to comply with stricter requirements than what this design shows in regard to footings and depth below stream bottom; concern over winter maintenance with guardrail design.  An email will be sent to Rob advising that Ricky will be calling and ask that he send comments of this discussion to us in writing.
ii.
VTrans STIP Report:  Information received of VTrans 2019 to 2022 Statewide Transportation Improvement Plan.  This document show the funding for the Knowles Flat project.

b.
Green Crow – Sap Line Permit Renewal:  A letter requesting renewal of the Placement of Sap Line over Town Highway Permit issued December 11, 2017 along with a current certificate of insurance was reviewed.  Adam made the motion to approve the one year renewal for Green Crow to place sap lines over Tree Farm Rd.  George seconded the motion.  Approved and signed.
c.
VT Rural Fire Protection Dry Hydrant Grant application:  Prior to the meeting, Adam contacted Brent Lanpher about which hydrants should be looked at.  Information received will be used to put together a grant application.
d.
LRSWMD Drop Off Site:

i.
Ricky has had discussions with both the attendant and his supervisor regarding maintenance at this site.  As the town has no written contract with LRSWMD, the Selectboard would like to discuss the town’s liability with the town attorney.

ii.
Participation in USDA’s Project on HHW:  This is the collection of batteries and thermostats which would be done in conjunction with LRSWMD’s weekly collection of trash and recyclables.  The Selectboard previously expressed concern about this type of hazardous waste requesting that it be removed weekly.  Information from LRSWMD stated it is considered Universal Waste and not hazardous waste; they have boxes at each station which stay on site until full; their certifications cover collection of this material; attendants oversee collection and shed is locked when not open.  The Selectboard will add this to the attorney discussion before making a decision to join this project.

e.
G&R Equipment Rental information:  The Selectboard asked that this company be solicited for quotes when the annual requests are made of what companies are charging and what they have available.
f.
Update of other activities of Highway Dept.:  

i.
They are having a difficult time keeping equipment running.  The 2012 truck has been in for repair again.  Hopefully there will be no more issues.
ii.
This week they will be moving snow in Eden Mills and winging back snowbanks.
iii.
Some private plow companies are still moving snow into or across town highways.  Notices will be distributed to these individuals.
g.
From #2 Additions & Deletions:

(a) Excess Weight Permits:


i.
Newport Sand & Gravel, Inc./Carroll Concrete Co., Inc.


ii.
Gosselin Water Wells, Inc.


iii.
RG Gosselin, Inc. 

Adam made the motion to approve excess weight permits for Newport Sand & Gravel, Inc./Carroll Concrete Co., Inc., Gosselin Water Wells, Inc., and RG Gosselin, Inc. to town specifications.  George seconded the motion.  Approved and signed.

(b) Hillside Trash – Letter of rate increase:  Information received from Hillside Trash was reviewed.  Candy was asked to contact them and inquire if this also pertained to dumpster rates as the only rate mentioned was by bag.

10.
G1 Holdings Settlement Fund update:  Email correspondence from John Schmeltzer indicated that due to the government shutdown the completion of the final plan will be delayed.
11.
Proclamation Request:  Email correspondence asking Eden to recognize January 20-26 as School Choice Week was reviewed with no action taken.

12.
State of VT 2018 Equalization Study Results:  Information received from the State of Vermont on Eden’s Property Valuation & Review indicated rates at:  CLA 96.29% and COD at 13.5% which are both within the acceptable levels.

13. Ratify additions & deletions of December 26, 2018 meeting:


a.
Review of Copley Hospital Dog Bite report.

b.
Motion, approval and signing of Amendment application for extension of Knowles Flat #13-8 grant.

c.
Review of notice of Lamoille County Final 19/20 Budget meeting, January 22nd @7PM, Northern VT Connectivity Summit meeting summary and Efficiency VT follow up of town office energy audit.

d.
Continue work on FY19/20 municipal and highway proposed budget.

Adam made the motion to ratify the additions and deletions from the December 26, 2018 meeting as listed above in #13 (a-d).  George seconded the motion.  Approved.

14.
Continue work on annual town report:  The Selectboard reviewed the Dedication, asset section of Town Financial Summary, draft Warning and Selectboard Report.

15.
FYI –Special Selectboard meeting Thursday, January 17th @6PM.

16.
Any other business:  None at this time.

17.
Sign Orders (7):  Seven (7) orders were reviewed and signed.

18.
Adjourn:  Ricky made the motion to adjourn at 8:20PM.  Adam seconded the motion.  Approved.
Unapproved minutes. 
Tracey Morin

Town Administrative Assistant 
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